
COVID-19 
ND Career and Technical Education Updates and Guidance 

 
 
 

Spring 2020 Comprehensive Local Needs Assessment (CLNA) 
and Local Application Due Dates 

 
 

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic and additional planning required to develop 
and implement district distance learning plans, the ND Department of Career and 
Technical Education has delayed the deadline for submission of the CLNA until 
June 30, 2020. 

 
The Perkins Local Application is to be submitted by August 31, 2020. This 

flexibility was provided on March 31, 2020 by the US Dept. of Education, Office of 
Career, Technical and Adult Education (OCTAE). 

 
We still encourage you to complete the CLNA and local application in a 

timely manner, so it can be used as a planning resource for your consortium, 
district, center or college budget.  
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